PRESIDENT’S REPORT.

Presented to the Annual General Meeting of the Wentworth Falls Garden Club Inc 

on Thursday 8th May 2014.

I believe that we have had an exceptional year in 2013-14, with an excellent lot of guest speakers, well-attended tours and functions and most of all, great fellowship between members at all these events. As we celebrate our 25th Anniversary this year, we can be thankful not only for the “early founders” who set up the Club back in 1989, but also for all those who have worked so hard in the past 12 months maintaining, and improving on, the high standards set.
We introduced a $5 entrance fee in May 2013 to cover the cost of hall hire, speaker costs, morning tea and door prizes and this allowed us to purchase Club-owned equipment (computer, projector and screen). These have proved to be a great success in attracting quality speakers and maintaining a high standard of general meetings. At the same time a new membership badge which also acts as a receipt for annual membership fees was introduced and this has helped in maintaining more accurate club membership records.
Our website (www.wentworthfallsgardenclub.com) has now become a prime means of communication within the Club and includes the Monthly Newsletters, Minutes of General Meetings, considerable Q&A Notes, as well as Calendar reminders and links to other sites useful to gardeners.
A sub-committee was formed in mid 2013 to revise the Club Constitution and a vote will be taken at today’s AGM to adopt this revision. It is some 10 years since it was last done and some updating was required to correct typos and modernise the wording, without changing the substance of the Constitution. Additional revisions are:  to allow an increase of 1 in numbers on the Committee, to address the role of Visitors in the Club, and to change the Financial Year to July – June.
My thanks to all Committee members who have quietly gone about the various duties required to maintain a successful Club such as ours. But, as mentioned before, there is a total of about 23 members required to carry out all these tasks and the Club cannot function without the additional help of other members, mostly behind the scene. Thanks to all of you.
Our long-serving Garden Tips and Garden Stall convenor, Sylvia Smith, retired at the Feb 2014 meeting and our particular thanks go to her. Corrie has replaced her in the Tips role, and Joanne, Bill and Judy will share the running of the Stall for the future.
Much improvement has recently been made in our Library involving the classification and purchase of new books by Carol, and a sale of surplus books will be made at our July 2014 meeting. Funding for new books and DVDs has been set at $500 per year and I am sure that you will continue to see significant improvements in the quality of the Library in future.
There will be some changes to Committee after this AGM: I am no longer eligible to stand under the Constitution, and Janice and Michael are also leaving their roles, as Secretary and Treasurer, respectively. I want to acknowledge Janice’s contribution to the Club as Secretary during the last 4 years, and even more so Michael’s, as Treasurer, since 1995! A special thanks to you both.
To the newly-elected Committee, I extend my thanks and best wishes for 2014-15. If approved today, a 14-month term will apply as the Financial Year changes to July-June, and so they will not finish their term until the next AGM in July 2015.
Thank you for the opportunity to serve in the role of President for these past 3 years.

Henry Nelson

President 2013/14

